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Appendix 12
Cherwell News Email 
Bulletin (09-09-2021)



From: Internal Communications
To: DL CDC All Staff; CSN DL All Staff
Subject: Cherwell News this week
Date: 09 September 2021 16:26:52

Cherwell News 

Dear colleague

In case you missed them, all the latest news articles can be viewed on Cherwell news.

News articles posted so far this week;

World Suicide Prevention Day - 10 September
Look after your mental health

Welcome back to the Bicester Festival!
The curtain is about to go up on the fourth annual Bicester Festival.

Microsoft Office upgrade and improvements
A Microsoft Office update will be downloaded to all computers over the next week.

Help shape district’s future
You will soon be able to have your say to help shape policies on the future development of homes, workplaces, and infrastructure in Cherwell.

Reset September
If you want to make a new fitness routine stick, September is ‘the’ month to do it.

County libraries set to return to pre-pandemic opening hours
Evening and Saturday opening hours can now be restored.

Music sessions for children set to launch across Oxfordshire
Children aged six to 13 will soon be able to join in musical groups in a series of new sessions at venues across the county on Saturday mornings.

Today is Colour Blind Awareness Day
Did you know that colour-blindness affects one in 12 men and one in 200 women ?

All news articles are uploaded to Cherwell News as they come in, so take the time to keep visiting the page to find out what’s new.
If you think we’ve missed something that you feel your colleagues would like to hear about let us know.

To see what news has been issued externally this week visit our website.

What’s on and what’s coming up next week;

Monday:       Virtual choir at 12 pm
Wednesday:  Mindfulness Meditation at 12:30 pm
Thursday:     See it, Report it Briefing at 1 pm (book your place now), How to use the new Equalities and Climate Impact Assessments (ECIAs) template at 1:30 pm

and Lightning Talk hosted by digital GIS solutions at 2 pm.

Click on the events calendar to find out more.

The calendar is regularly updated so keep checking in to see if there is anything that you would like to take part in.
If you have something coming up and would like us to post an event for you please contact us.

Lightning Talks
Last week our Healthy Place Shaping Team hosted a Lightning Talk. The 20 minute Lightning Talks are designed to help break down the silos and connect teams and services across
us and the county council. If you would like to view the latest talk or have missed any, you can view them on the intranet.

Cherwell Link
The next edition of Cherwell Link will be out soon so if you haven’t already, sign up to have your copy sent to your inbox.
We are always looking to include your stories, we’ve had some really great contributions so please keep them coming -– could be a service update, promotion of an event or just a
good story to tell. If you have news to share with our residents please contact the communications team.

Reminder - If you have any questions regarding coronavirus, visit coronavirus frequently asked questions on the intranet and for any IT issues, contact the ICT Service Desk.

Regards

Internal Communications Team

Internal Communications 

mailto:Internal.Communications@cherwell-dc.gov.uk
mailto:DlCdcAllStaff@cherwell-dc.gov.uk
mailto:CSNDLAllStaff@csnresources.co.uk
https://intranet.cherwellandsouthnorthants.gov.uk/news/85/cdc
https://intranet.cherwell.gov.uk/news/article/568/world-suicide-prevention-day---10-september
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https://intranet.cherwell.gov.uk/news/article/562/county-libraries-set-to-return-to-pre-pandemic-opening-hours
https://intranet.cherwell.gov.uk/news/article/561/music-sessions-for-children-set-to-launch-across-oxfordshire
https://intranet.cherwell.gov.uk/news/article/560/today-is-colour-blind-awareness-day
mailto:internal.communications@cherwell-dc.gov.uk
https://www.cherwell.gov.uk/news
https://intranet.cherwell.gov.uk/events/event/151/virtual-staff-choir
https://intranet.cherwell.gov.uk/events/event/70/mindfulness-meditation
https://intranet.cherwell.gov.uk/events/event/138/see-itreport-it-briefing
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https://intranet.cherwell.gov.uk/events/event/120/lightning-talk-hosted-by-digital-gis-solutions
https://intranet.cherwellandsouthnorthants.gov.uk/events
mailto:internal.communications@cherwell-dc.gov.uk
https://intranet.cherwell.gov.uk/info/92/people-and-places/456/lightning-talks
https://cherwell.us7.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=d3b6bffcffc7fc3e9df51de9f&id=0d651c1d48
mailto:communications.team@cherwell-dc.gov.uk
https://intranet.cherwell.gov.uk/info/146/coronavirus


This e-mail (including any attachments) may be confidential and may contain legally privileged information. You should not disclose its contents to any other person. If you
are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately.

Whilst the Council has taken every reasonable precaution to minimise the risk of computer software viruses, it cannot accept liability for any damage which you may sustain as
a result of such viruses. You should carry out your own virus checks before opening the e-mail(and/or any attachments).

Unless expressly stated otherwise, the contents of this e-mail represent only the views of the sender and does not impose any legal obligation upon the Council or commit the
Council to any course of action..



Appendix 13
Cherwell News Email 
Bulletin (30-09-2021)



From: Internal Communications
To: DL CDC All Staff; CSN DL All Staff
Subject: Cherwell News this week
Date: 30 September 2021 16:18:30

 

Cherwell News   
 
Dear colleague
 
In case you missed them, all the latest news articles can be viewed on Cherwell news.
 
News articles posted so far this week;
 
Let's talk Cherwell
Launch of new digital consultation and engagement platform
 
National Customer Service Week
From 4 to 8 October 2021
 
Coming soon! A new look iTrent
A new look iTrent ESS (Employee Self Service)
 
Call for views on choices to shape Cherwell’s future
Local Plan Options Paper is now open for consultation
 
Start saving, start moving this Stoptober
Advice and support to help you
 
Amazon wish-list for specific donations to help Afghan guests
Asylum Welcome supports refugees and asylum seekers in Oxford and Oxfordshire
 
Safeguarding update - survey feedback
Survey feedback and response
 
All news articles are uploaded to Cherwell News as they come in, so take the time to keep visiting the page to find out what’s new.
If you think we’ve missed something that you feel your colleagues would like to hear about let us know.
 
To see what news has been issued externally this week visit our website.
 
What’s on and what’s coming up next week;
 
Monday:       Virtual choir at 12 pm
Tuesday:        Introduction to Very Brief Advice: 30 seconds to save a life at 1 pm to 2 pm
Wednesday:  Mindfulness Meditation at 12:30 pm
Thursday:      All staff briefing at 11 am to 12 pm.
 
Click on the events calendar to find out more.
 
The calendar is regularly updated so keep checking in to see if there is anything that you would like to take part in.
If you have something coming up and would like us to post an event for you please contact us.
 
Staff briefing – 7 October 11:00 am to 12:00 pm
We will be using a hybrid approach for this session and will be using the council chamber for staff who wish to attend in person.
Due to social distancing rules, there are only 26 spaces available in the chamber so if you would like a place reserve your place as soon as possible.
Alternatively you can join via MS Teams remotely. Book your place.
Do not attend the council chamber unless a place has been booked, as you will be turned away due to social distancing rules.
 
Cherwell Link
The next edition of Cherwell Link will be out soon so if you haven’t already, sign up to have your copy sent to your inbox.
We are always looking to include your stories, we’ve had some really great contributions so please keep them coming -– could be a service update, promotion of an event or just a
good story to tell. If you have news to share with our residents please contact the communications team.
 
Reminder - If you have any questions regarding coronavirus, visit coronavirus frequently asked questions on the intranet and for any IT issues, contact the ICT Service Desk.
 
Regards
 
Internal Communications Team
 

Internal Communications                     
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This e-mail (including any attachments) may be confidential and may contain legally privileged information. You should not disclose its contents to any other person. If you are not the
intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately.
 
Whilst the Council has taken every reasonable precaution to minimise the risk of computer software viruses, it cannot accept liability for any damage which you may sustain as a result of
such viruses. You should carry out your own virus checks before opening the e-mail(and/or any attachments).
 
Unless expressly stated otherwise, the contents of this e-mail represent only the views of the sender and does not impose any legal obligation upon the Council or commit the Council to
any course of action..

This e-mail (including any attachments) may be confidential and may contain legally privileged information. You should not disclose its contents to any other person. If you
are not the intended recipient, please notify the sender immediately.

Whilst the Council has taken every reasonable precaution to minimise the risk of computer software viruses, it cannot accept liability for any damage which you may sustain as
a result of such viruses. You should carry out your own virus checks before opening the e-mail(and/or any attachments).

Unless expressly stated otherwise, the contents of this e-mail represent only the views of the sender and does not impose any legal obligation upon the Council or commit the
Council to any course of action..
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Help shape district’s future | Intranet

https://intranet.cherwell.gov.uk/news/article/565/help-shape-district-s-future[31/01/2022 11:15:25]
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Home
Latest news
Help shape district’s future

You will soon be able to have your say to help shape policies on the future development of
homes, workplaces, and infrastructure in Cherwell.

Published: Wednesday, 8th September 2021

Our adopted Local Plan is the key document that guides
development in the district. Work is underway to create a new
plan, covering the period to 2040.

At a meeting on Monday 6 September, our Executive gave the
green light to an options paper, which will be going out for public
consultation from 29 September.

The options paper doesn’t propose new sites for development or set targets for the number of homes
that may be needed. Instead, it asks people to have their say on what the key themes of future planning
policies should be.

Our current Local Plan is now five years old and there is a new national and local context emerging. The
Local Plan review is a chance to develop new policies for matters including: the climate emergency;
creating a built environment that promotes heathy lifestyles; achieving net increases in biodiversity;
supporting town centres; and rural housing.

The new Local Plan is intended to be a key strategy to drive the district’s recovery from pandemic

Menu
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paper includes a place-based discussion for Banbury, Bicester, Kidlington, Upper Heyford and the rural
areas.

The consultation will start on 29 September and run for six weeks.

Read more on our website.
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Appendix 16
Update from Yvonne 
Email (10-09-2021)



From: Yvonne Rees
To: DL CDC All Staff
Cc: Yvonne Rees; Middleton, Kerry - Chief Executive"s Office
Subject: Boy how can it almost be mid-sept? Note to self - start thinking about my Halloween costume! Update from

Yvonne
Date: 10 September 2021 10:14:36
Attachments: image002.png

Latest update from Yvonne

Dear all
 
Wow, what a lovely few days of weather we have had! I may even have uttered the
words, “It’s too hot and boy I have to water the pots again!’ But my dahlias and
marigolds are holding on in there……..!  
 
This week has also seen a continued and concerted effort to support Afghan
refugees. We are providing a wraparound package of care for new arrivals, with
experts from social care and education at the forefront of the assistance being
provided. An Amazon wishlist is being set up where you can donate very specific items
to support refugees. This will be activated should any needs arise and will be shared on
our social media channels in due course. In the meantime, you can make donations to
a number of appeals including the British Red Cross and Asylum Welcome.
 
We have identified 10 properties to house families  - a big thank you to the team 
- what a fantastic effort – THANK YOU. The government will provide funding to
help the new arrivals with accommodation and support as part of its Afghan
Relocation and Assistance policy. The individuals are people who worked for the
UK and risked their lives alongside British forces in Afghanistan over a number of
years. We are working with local specialist agencies to develop a support
package for the families, including education and health and you can read more
about this story on our website.
 
An update on COVID-19. This week, we have seen an 11 per cent increase in cases
across Oxfordshire (cases in Cherwell have risen from 451 to 584) with most cases in
the 11 - 17 age group. This is what we expected, as I mentioned last week, with schools
returning and more staff and pupils getting tested. It is also in line with the regional
and national picture. This picture highlights the importance of symptom-free testing to
help reduce the spread of the virus. Handwashing is also crucial to combatting COVID
and other lurgies as it gets colder and we have to accept summer is over☹ – please
do wear face coverings in busy areas, give people space and be in the fresh air or
ventilate rooms where possible.
 
In other health-related news, it’s key we look after our mental wellbeing, not just our
physical health. The past 18 months have been particularly tough for many people and,
as this Friday is World Suicide Day, I wanted to remind you about all the support and
resources we have available, including our employee assistance programme and the
mental wellbeing advice on the intranet. More on this below.
 
And finally, if you are looking for something to do over the next couple of weeks, why
not check out the Bicester Festival. It runs for two weeks from Saturday 11 - 26

mailto:Yvonne.Rees@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk
mailto:DlCdcAllStaff@cherwell-dc.gov.uk
mailto:Yvonne.Rees@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk
mailto:/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=usera2e2f490
https://news.oxfordshire.gov.uk/wishlist-for-afghans/
https://donate.redcross.org.uk/appeal/afghanistan-crisis-appeal?c_code=175150&c_source=bing&c_name=Kindness%20Will%20Keep%20Us%20Together&adg=pure%20brand&c_creative=brand&c_medium=cpc&c_code=170459&msclkid=661c13e0ae9d16d8cb3e72d83fd6f30f&utm_source=bing&utm_medium=cpc&utm_campaign=Pure%20Brand%20%7C%20Brand%20%7C%20BMM&utm_term=%2Bbritish%20%2Bred%20%2Bcross&utm_content=Pure%20Brand
https://app.donorfy.com/donate/9C307HPPY5/AfghanistanAppeal2021
https://www.cherwell.gov.uk/news/article/898/council-identifies-homes-to-house-afghan-families
https://www.cherwell.gov.uk/news/article/898/council-identifies-homes-to-house-afghan-families
https://intranet.cherwell.gov.uk/info/97/human-resources/93/validium
https://intranet.cherwell.gov.uk/info/89/wellbeing
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September. There is something for everyone, from live performances to exhibitions
and parades. Read more about it below.
 
Please keep safe and well and, as always, thank you for everything you do.

With best wishes

Yvonne Rees
Chief Executive

COVID-19 public health information and
advice

Latest stats
In the seven days up to 3 September, there has been a total of 2,308 confirmed new
COVID-19 cases in Oxfordshire. This is an increase from 2,081 new cases in the
previous week and is equivalent to a weekly rate of 333.7 per 100,000 residents. Cases
in Cherwell are currently at 584, which has increased from 451 new cases in the
previous week. This is equivalent to a weekly rate of 388.0 per 100,000 residents.
 
Cases in the over 60s have increased from 186 cases the previous week to 210, which is
equivalent to a weekly rate of 127.0 per 100,000 residents. For Cherwell, this week,
there were 50 cases (up from 39 in the previous week). You can view the latest figures
on the county council’s COVID-19 dashboard.
 
Keeping safe and stopping the spread
Key protections remain:

Take the vaccine when offered it.
Take part in twice-weekly symptom-free testing.
Test and isolate if you have symptoms, test positive or are contacted by NHS
Test and Trace (this remains the law).
Quarantine if you’ve travelled back from a red country or if you’re unvaccinated
returning from an amber country (this remains law).

 
The basics remain an important guide to stop the virus spreading. Government
recommendations include:

Wear a face mask in crowded areas such as public transport or when mixing
indoors.
Minimise the number, proximity and duration of social contacts.
Meet outdoors, open windows and let fresh air in.
Wash hands regularly or use hand sanitiser.
Use of the NHS COVID Pass in high-risk settings for businesses and large events.

https://phdashboard.oxfordshire.gov.uk/
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partnership with Bicester Town Council. This year’s theme is ‘Water: sea change’,
encouraging participants to think about environmental issues which affect our
streams, rivers and seas, as well as moments of clarity where people have
experienced life changing times in their lives. You can find out more about the
festival, what’s on and book tickets by going online.
 
Call for views to help shape district’s future
People will soon be able to have their say to help shape policies on the future
development of homes, workplaces, and infrastructure in north Oxfordshire. Our
adopted Local Plan is the key document that guides development in the district.
Work is underway to create a new plan, covering the period to 2040. At a
meeting earlier this week, our Executive gave the green light to an options paper,
which will be going out for public consultation from 29 September. The options
paper proposes a place and people-based vision for the district, with a focus on
developing a sustainable local economy, meeting the climate change challenge,
and healthy place shaping and also includes a place-based discussion for
Banbury, Bicester, Kidlington, Upper Heyford and the rural areas. You can read
more about this story on our website.
 
Equalities and climate assessments workshop
A reminder – our climate action team will be running a session on equalities and
climate assessments (ECIA), which must now be completed by all teams when
proposing to members a policy, procedure, budget, service change, project, or
programme. Through the Climate Action Framework, we have committed to becoming
carbon neutral by 2030 and enabling our transition to net zero. Understanding how
new proposals increase or lessen our ability to meet such commitments is part of our
pledge to embed climate action into all our decision making and ECIA template is our
tool for making these assessments. Join this webinar to learn about the ECIA tool, what
it means for your proposal and how to complete the template. More information on
this session can be found on the events calendar.
 
First in planned wave of new 20mph zones approved
A 20mph speed limit will be introduced in Cuxham, South Oxfordshire later this month,
becoming the first of five trial sites, which could pave the way for a countywide road
safety programme. The county council is in the process of consulting on four more
20mph trial sites across the county, in Kirtlington, Long Wittenham, Wallingford Central
and Wallingford North. It is believed there is the potential to have around 85 per cent
of Oxfordshire’s 30mph roads reduced to 20mph, subject to local opinion and
available funding. Read all about it on the county council’s website.
 
Saturday music sessions for children set to launch across Oxfordshire
Children aged six to 13 will soon be able to join in musical groups in a series of
new sessions at venues across the county on Saturday mornings. They will offer a
fun, safe supportive atmosphere where children can make new friends and
improve their playing by performing with others. The 90-minute Saturday music
centre sessions are available through school term times from 18 September and
are available in Bicester, Oxford, Didcot, Thame and Witney. Booking lessons is
easy – visit the county council’s website, select the nearest venue and reserve a
place. Read more online.
 
Business Fire Safety Week in Oxfordshire (6 - 12 September 2021)
Businesses are being advised not to overlook fire safety, in a new campaign launched

http://tracking.vuelio.co.uk/tracking/click?d=1vVZL5ea98uxNeVqiV4Xl2oVXpeGO3MRnagNml-X_9gsPhAUQ3Uotxyrr3NzGfKlvOtI0aa7hb6sm3LGMMOkkA3f03NCu18SXGyknhOhvKJvsMIcNQo1IGFjW1v2KQHrFufXR5q9kaWsT6cC6JNr2Zo1
http://tracking.vuelio.co.uk/tracking/click?d=1vVZL5ea98uxNeVqiV4Xl2oVXpeGO3MRnagNml-X_9gsPhAUQ3Uotxyrr3NzGfKlvOtI0aa7hb6sm3LGMMOkkA3f03NCu18SXGyknhOhvKJvsMIcNQo1IGFjW1v2KQHrFufXR5q9kaWsT6cC6JNr2Zo1
https://www.cherwell.gov.uk/news/article/899/call-for-views-to-help-shape-district-s-future
https://www.cherwell.gov.uk/news/article/899/call-for-views-to-help-shape-district-s-future
https://modgov.cherwell.gov.uk/documents/s44857/Appendix%201%20Cherwell%20DC%20Climate%20Action%20Framework.pdf
https://intranet.cherwell.gov.uk/info/161/equalities/383/equality-and-climate-impact-assessments
https://intranet.cherwell.gov.uk/events/event/197/how-to-use-the-new-equalities-and-climate-impact-assessments-ecias-template
https://news.oxfordshire.gov.uk/first-in-planned-wave-of-new-20mph-zones-approved/
http://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/musiccentres
https://news.oxfordshire.gov.uk/saturday-music-sessions/
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Appendix 17
Update from Yvonne 
Email (01-10-2021)



From: Yvonne Rees
To: DL CDC All Staff; CSN DL All Staff
Cc: Middleton, Kerry - Chief Executive"s Office; Yvonne Rees
Subject: Update from Yvonne
Date: 01 October 2021 08:42:05
Attachments: image002.png

image006.png

Latest update from Yvonne

Dear all
 
I spoke too soon last week; I think autumn has arrived in all its glory! I don’t know
about you, but I really enjoyed watching the Ryder Cup last weekend, I know Europe
didn’t win, but the way both teams showed the importance of working together was
inspiring and made me think of how the way we work together makes a real difference
to our residents. You know me – it’s hard not to mention the mighty Eagles and I’m still
recovering from Brighton’s 95th minute equaliser at Selhurst on Monday. We was
robbed!
 
Talking about working together, as part of a coordinated response effort in
Oxfordshire, we have been working very closely with the county council, NHS
colleagues and local charity partners to ensure Afghan families and individuals have
access to ongoing support and services. An Amazon wishlist has been set up, hosted
by Asylum Welcome, which enables members of the public to donate specific items.
These items include clothing and shoes, sanitary products, and headphones. The page
will make it clear when sufficient items have been donated. Please do check it out.
 
We have also identified 10 large houses in the district to house Afghan families in the
longer term, and we will shortly begin the process to match families and properties,
with the aid of the South East Strategic Migration Partnership. A temporary
resettlement project coordinator is also being recruited, who will be hosted by us and
funded by the government’s Afghan Resettlement Scheme.
 
This week, I would like to remind everyone of the importance of socially responsible
behaviours – testing, isolating and taking extra care – to keep themselves and their
families safe as COVID cases in the county have risen by 27 per cent in the last week.
This has been driven by increased cases in 11 – 17 year-olds, with specific isolated
clusters of positive cases, and in those aged 40 – 49 – most probably the parents of
secondary school children. However, cases in those aged 60 and over remain stable
with currently no increase in COVID-19 hospital admissions. As we head into the winter
months, it’s important we all do our bit to protect ourselves and others from COVID-
19, as well as other unpleasant seasonal bugs like the flu and norovirus.
 
Although the increase in COVID cases has not translated into hospitalisations, which
indicates that the vaccination programme is having a positive impact, local hospitals
are continuing to report incredibly high demand in emergency departments. So we
must continue all our hard work to help stop the spread and avoid our county health
and social care services becoming overwhelmed. Please read below for how.
 
Onto other health subjects, Friday marks the start of Stoptober - this is the time

mailto:Yvonne.Rees@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk
mailto:DlCdcAllStaff@cherwell-dc.gov.uk
mailto:CSNDLAllStaff@csnresources.co.uk
mailto:/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=usera2e2f490
mailto:Yvonne.Rees@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk
https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/35LQB8PV8CX4M?type=wishlist
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to take the step and give up cigarettes, for the sake of your health and wallet. We have
lots of support and advice for those ready to quit or if you know someone who is
thinking of quitting, so keep an eye out for the news headline.
 
October also marks the beginning of Black History Month. We will be sharing
news stories in the coming weeks from colleagues who will be telling us about their
Black History Month heroes.
 
It is that time of the year where the Oxfordshire Safeguarding Children and Adults
Boards ask us to complete our annual safeguarding self-assessments. As well as being
a statutory duty to self-assess, the exercise provides evidence that safeguarding is a
priority to us. As with previous years, there is also a practitioner questionnaire that we
are asked to circulate to frontline teams. We would like to improve on last year’s
response, so please can you distribute to anyone you feel can contribute.
 
A reminder – my next staff briefing is taking place on 7 October from 11am - 12 noon.
We will be using a hybrid approach for this event, which means you can either attend
in person or through MS Teams. As we are still following social distancing rules, we
only have 26 spaces available for those of you who would like to come into the office.
All the details and booking information is available on our events calendar. Look
forward to seeing you there!  
 
And finally, you might see the customer services team having a lot of fun next
week as it celebrates Customer Services Week. Plans include celebrating agile
working, inclusiveness and the team’s capabilities, skills and the great work it is doing
through a number of fun activities. Thank you certificates and awards will be shared
and look out for some crazy decorations in the reception area at Bodicote House. We
will share more in our news headline – keep an eye out.
 
Please keep safe and well and, as always, thank you for everything you do.

With best wishes

Yvonne Rees
Chief Executive

Working with communities to help them
thrive

As signatories of the Armed Forces Covenant, we are very proud of our strong and
supportive relationship with Oxfordshire’s armed forces community. I was delighted to
hear about four teens from forces families share their experiences on a new podcast.
The teenagers from Carterton Community College were picked by a national military

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/safeguarding-questionnaire-2021
https://intranet.cherwell.gov.uk/events/event/142/all-staff-briefing-hybrid
https://intranet.cherwell.gov.uk/info/89/wellbeing/255/armed-forces-covenant
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children’s charity to star on a new podcast about armed forces life. The four teenagers
appear on SQUAD, a podcast by Little Troopers – the UK’s only charity to support all
children who have parents serving in the British armed forces.
 
The eight-episode podcast sees the Carterton teens and other guests share their
personal experiences of being a service child and their views on some of the unique
challenges that service children face including deployment and separation, schooling,
moving home and forming new friendships. The first episode is now available wherever
you get your podcasts. Well worth a watch!

Other news …

Call for views on choices to shape Cherwell’s future
The big issues and choices that will shape our district for years to come have been
sketched out in a key document, ready for everyone to have their say. Our Local Plan
options paper went out for public consultation on Wednesday 29 September. It is a
chance for people to voice their views on a vision of the future of the district and is
part of the process of writing a new Local Plan. The plan will address needs and
opportunities for the future. It will set a base for conserving and enhancing the
environment and mitigating and adapting to climate change as well as supporting well
designed and healthy places. Residents, businesses, and other local stakeholders can
all have their say through our new digital consultation and engagement platform, Let’s
Talk Cherwell. You can read more about this on our website.
 
Women’s Tour coming to town
A reminder the AJ Bell Women’s Tour cycling race is coming to Oxfordshire next
Monday (4 October). Around 100 pro-cyclists will race from Bicester, continuing
through Oxford and Abingdon, to the finish in Banbury. If you have five minutes, why
not take the time to enjoy the excitement and cheer the riders on? Predicted race
timings for when the peloton will pass through each local area are available on the
Women’s Tour website and more information is available on the county council’s
website alongside published road closures for anyone wanting to plan ahead.
 
Street Tag kicks off (again, hooray!)
The new Street Tag leaderboard for schools in our district kicked off earlier this week
so there's everything to play for! Street Tag's a fun, free smartphone app that offers
rewards for exercise – children can collect points and compete for rewards for their
primary school. It's fun fitness for all the family and if you’re not already playing Street
Tag you can find out how to get involved on our website.
 
School flu vaccinations begin
More than 100,000 primary and secondary school children in Oxfordshire will be
offered the opportunity to be immunised against influenza this autumn with an
expanded health protection campaign. You can read more about this on the county
council’s website.

COVID-19 - public health, information

file:////c/letstalk.cherwell.gov.uk/cherwell-local-plan-review
https://www.cherwell.gov.uk/news/article/904/call-for-views-on-choices-to-shape-cherwell-s-future
https://www.womenstour.co.uk/stage-one-timetable
https://news.oxfordshire.gov.uk/final-countdown-womens-tour/
https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/business/licences-and-permits/public-event-planning
https://www.cherwell.gov.uk/street-tag?fbclid=IwAR10R6kPsFCOv8WgNA9_6fPiYAgMaJmfFTJ2caoWDD-UpRZI5KhzWzf4fp4
https://news.oxfordshire.gov.uk/school-flu-vaccinations-begin/
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Appendix 18
Update from Yvonne 
Email (04-11-2021)



From: Yvonne Rees
To: DL CDC All Staff; CSN DL All Staff
Cc: Yvonne Rees; Middleton, Kerry - Chief Executive"s Office
Subject: My blue legs are back - a chilly Yvonne on the way to the gym at 6am!
Date: 04 November 2021 18:56:43
Attachments: image004.png

Latest update from Yvonne

Dear all
 
Well, I have just about recovered from the Eagles’ jaw-dropping win over City on
Saturday – what a performance!
 
Equally captivating (and of course more important) has been this week’s COP26
climate change summit in Glasgow where international leaders have come together to
debate how to tackle climate change. We are proud to be leading the way as a local
authority on climate action with a clear commitment to reduce our carbon footprint.
You can get involved by submitting your climate action ideas to support our climate
action framework or join the Cherwell District Council and Oxfordshire County Council
staff-led climate action group – email the team to be sent an invite.
 
And if you are active on social media, please do not forget to tag the council to show
us what your community is doing to help tackle the climate emergency we face.
 
A key part of our own climate strategy is how we use our space and buildings. With
this in mind, I am pleased to announce that following a robust external recruitment
process Vic Kurzeja has been appointed as the new director of the joint property team.
Vic has been performing the role of interim director since May 2021 and has already
built some great relationships with colleagues and members. Before this, Vic had
extensive international experience working for IKEA, with a focus on transformation
and organisational change. He brings strong leadership and a real customer service
focus to the role – so big congratulations to Vic – WELCOME.
 
As we look ahead to next week, we will be commemorating Remembrance Day on
Thursday 11 November with a live Teams event. All the details can be found on the
events calendar.
 
I hope you have an enjoyable weekend, whatever it brings. For those celebrating the
five-day festival of lights, I wish you a very happy Diwali. With this and bonfire night
coming up, please do continue to follow government guidance to minimise the risk of
spreading COVID-19 while case numbers remain high. Wear a face covering when
around those you do not usually meet, keep spaces well ventilated, and meet outside
wherever possible. Woolly gloves and hats are definitely back on!
 
Keep safe and well and, as always, thank you for everything you do.

With best wishes

mailto:Yvonne.Rees@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk
mailto:DlCdcAllStaff@cherwell-dc.gov.uk
mailto:CSNDLAllStaff@csnresources.co.uk
mailto:Yvonne.Rees@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk
mailto:/o=ExchangeLabs/ou=Exchange Administrative Group (FYDIBOHF23SPDLT)/cn=Recipients/cn=usera2e2f490
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx?id=2jld8Owm6k6465_xpoLV5awmwSmNmPlAnkGOvZOfnTpURTBRNFNOSVQ2RTRaMkFaSE5OSjdRU0hVSy4u&wdLOR=c3FBE91A5-98E8-4F7B-AD61-FAD202FCB6B9
https://intranet.cherwell.gov.uk/download/downloads/id/1506/05219-cdc-climate-action-august-2020.pdf
https://intranet.cherwell.gov.uk/download/downloads/id/1506/05219-cdc-climate-action-august-2020.pdf
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/channel/19%3a41169e0d663a4e65a60b7ca08b0a1982%40thread.tacv2/General?groupId=9269975d-5b90-4a92-8ed7-bb46f2018f09&tenantId=f05d39da-26ec-4eea-b8eb-9ff1a682d5e5
mailto:climate.action@oxfordshire.gov.uk?subject=Staff%20Group%20Meetings
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_OGY1NmI1ZmUtNjM0MS00ZTk5LTkzZjktMzAxM2MxZDcwNzk2%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22c91aa55a-ff6b-475a-b291-eff0fc3979b4%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22def2ff65-8f9a-4318-81f3-c79d12a70ff2%22%2c%22IsBroadcastMeeting%22%3atrue%7d
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Yvonne Rees
Chief Executive

News in brief

Final few days to take part in current local plan consultation
We are reminding residents to have their say on the big issues that will shape the
future of our district, as an important stage of consultation on our new local plan
draws to a close. The plan will include a vision for the future as well as policies to guide
the development of homes, workplaces, green spaces and infrastructure. You are
invited to have your say on an options paper before 11.59pm on Wednesday 10
November.
 
Don’t delay seeking help if rent is a struggle
People struggling to pay the rent because of the pandemic can count on extra
advice and support from us in the coming weeks and months. We have won
£102,000 of additional grant funding from the Department for Levelling Up,
Housing and Communities to ramp up help for private sector tenants. It will mean
that, for the first time, the council can help people impacted by COVID-19 clear
rent arrears or help them secure alternative accommodation. The funding will
also allow us to dedicate more resources to providing assistance and advice to
prevent homelessness. Read more about this news story online.

Bicester Healthy Groups
Bicester residents can now benefit from additional primary care support this
winter with video group clinics. Bicester Healthy Groups has been developed by
us and Citizens Advice North Oxfordshire, with funding from the Peter Sowerby
Foundation. Initially developed by the NHS, the programme offers a 90-minute
online group consultation for people suffering similar health concerns, including
40 minutes with a medical professional, in addition to their current healthcare
appointments. The programme will start this autumn with two online question
and answer sessions on Tuesday 9 and 16 November for potential patients. Find
out more in our news story.

COVID-19 - public health information

Latest stats
In the seven days up to 29 October, there has been a total of 2,682 confirmed new
COVID-19 cases in Oxfordshire. This is an decrease from 3,426 new cases in the
previous week and is equivalent to a weekly rate of 384.9 per 100,000 residents. Cases

file:////c/letstalk.cherwell.gov.uk/cherwell-local-plan-review
file:////c/letstalk.cherwell.gov.uk/cherwell-local-plan-review
https://www.cherwell.gov.uk/news/article/916/don-t-delay-seeking-help-if-rent-is-a-struggle
https://www.cherwell.gov.uk/news/article/917/extra-support-for-bicester-residents-to-stay-well-this-winter
https://www.cherwell.gov.uk/news/article/917/extra-support-for-bicester-residents-to-stay-well-this-winter
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Appendix 19
Cherwell Parish Bulletin 

Email (22-02-2021)



From: Kevin Larner <Kevin.Larner@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>  
Sent: 22 February 2021 12:53 
To: DL CDC Members <Members@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; DL CDC CEDR <dlcdccedr@cherwell-
dc.gov.uk> 
Subject: Cherwell Parish Bulletin_22 February 2021 
 
Dear Councillors and CEDR Members 
 
Please see below Steve Jorden’s fortnightly Parish Bulletin, which will be sent out later today to all 
Cherwell Parishes. 
 
Best regards 
Kevin 
 
Kevin Larner  
Healthy Communities Manager 
Communities / Wellbeing / Cherwell District Council 
Direct Dial 01295 221706 / Kevin.larner@cherwell-dc.gov.uk 
www.cherwell.gov.uk Twitter: @Cherwellcouncil 

 

 
 
To: All Cherwell Town Councils, Parish Councils and Parish Meetings – 22 February 
2021 
 
Dear Colleagues 
 
Please find below my update on a range of issues that will be of interest to you or your 
residents.   
 
As ever, we rely on you to forward this update to your councillors and encourage them to 
disseminate it to any group or individual in your parish who might benefit from the 
information. 

mailto:Kevin.Larner@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk
mailto:Members@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk
mailto:dlcdccedr@cherwell-dc.gov.uk
mailto:dlcdccedr@cherwell-dc.gov.uk
mailto:Kevin.larner@cherwell-dc.gov.uk
http://www.cherwell.gov.uk/


 
There are three requests in this week’s bulletin for you to feed back to us about priorities for 
your communities.  Please do take the opportunities to tell us about your COMF spending 
plans, your village facilities and your climate emergency ambitions. 
 
Best regards 
Steve Jorden 
Corporate Director for Commercial Development, Assets and Investment, CDC and OCC 
   
 

Containing Outbreak Management Fund – 
Your Money, Your Move. 

Each of the 79 parishes in Cherwell has now received a notification of its ‘COMF’ 
allocation and details of how to request payment. 
 
Please think creatively about how you could make best use of your funding, and 
engage with the groups and organisations that are supporting your residents or 
providing local facilities. 

Due to Government time limits on this funding, we need your payment requests no 
later than 26 March (once paid out though, you can use it to carry out your actions 
over the course of the 2021/22 financial year).   

If you have any queries or want to discuss ideas, please get in touch with Lydia Avann 
via parishes@cherwell-dc.gov.uk or 01295 221861 

Local Plan Review – Village Services 
Questionnaire 

Last week each parish will have received a Village Services Questionnaire from our 
Planning Policy team.  It is the next stage of the Cherwell Local Plan Review 2040 and 
follows on from last Summer’s Community Involvement Paper consultation.  
 
It is important that planning policy is based on up to date information. This 
questionnaire is a fact-finding exercise about the facilities, opportunities and 
constraints in each village.   

mailto:parishes@cherwell-dc.gov.uk


Responses are required by 31 March. If you have any queries please contact Yuen 
Wong (yuen.wong@cherwell-dc.gov.uk) or the Planning Policy Team 
(planning.policy@cherwell-dc.gov.uk). 

Climate Emergency Survey – Interviewees 
Required 

Cherwell District Council has commissioned 6 degrees Student Consultancy to 
conduct a piece of work looking at the attitudes, ambitions and challenges of parish 
councils around the climate emergency.  
 
We are keen to interview parish councillors to understand these topics in greater detail 
from a parish perspective. Your views will help shape a report from the student 
consultants which will also include a number of case studies on different actions parish 
councils and similar organisations have taken. 
 
If you are interested and have availability over the next few weeks please contact Sam 
Thomas, Climate Action Officer sam.thomas@cherwell-dc.gov.uk to arrange a 
telephone meeting. 

Covid-19 – Local Infection Rates and 
Shielding List Expansion 

In Cherwell there were 124 new cases in the seven days up to 12 February, a 44 per 
cent decrease from 223 the previous week. This is equivalent to a weekly rate of 82.4 
per 100,000 residents. This is the first time the weekly rate has dropped below 100 
since early December.  You can access a COVID-19 dashboard on the county 
council’s website for daily COVID-19 statistics. 
 
Last week the government announced a national expansion of the number of 
individuals being asked to shield because they are considered Clinically Extremely 
Vulnerable (CEV) to COVID-19. This follows the development of a new model at 
Oxford University which looks in detail at the medical and demographic factors of 
those previously most affected by the pandemic. These individuals will now be 
prioritised for vaccination alongside those already considered CEV and will be eligible 
for statutory sick pay and prioritisation for online shopping slots.  

Elections 2021 – Call for Support  

mailto:yuen.wong@cherwell-dc.gov.uk
mailto:planning.policy@cherwell-dc.gov.uk
mailto:sam.thomas@cherwell-dc.gov.uk
https://phdashboard.oxfordshire.gov.uk/


Preparations are well underway for the elections that will take place in Cherwell on 6 
May 2021.  Ensuring the whole process is safe for our staff, electors and candidates is 
at the forefront of our planning.  
 
We need extra staff to work at polling stations and at the count. Information about 
rates of pay and how to apply is available on the CDC website: Elections Staffing 
 
We would be extremely grateful if you can share this opportunity as widely as 
possible. 

Local Digital Mapping and Data Resources 

The ‘My Neighbourhood’ page on CDC’s website provides all sorts of useful mapping 
and information, including planning history and conservation areas, planning policies, 
listed buildings, tree preservation orders, councillors and local services. 
 
Newly added is the Cherwell Story Map, our visual and interactive tool showing what is 
going on in local communities around health and physical activity.  The map will be 
one of the tools helping us to understand communities better, so that collectively with 
local residents we can plan for a healthy future and ensure communities thrive. 

CDC Council and Committee Meetings 

Virtual meetings currently scheduled for the coming month are:  
 
 Full Council at 6.30pm on Monday 22 February 
 Executive Committee at 6.30pm on Monday 01 March 
 Budget Planning Committee at 6.30pm on Tuesday 09 March 
 Planning Committee at 4.00pm on Thursday 11 March 
 Overview & Scrutiny Committee at 6.30pm on Tuesday 16 March 
 Accounts, Audit & Risk Committee at 6.30pm on Wednesday 17 March 

To view a CDC council meeting– go to the Browse Meetings Page  of our website, 
select the relevant committee and the meeting date.  Click on “View the webcast” 
on the agenda webpage. 

 

Staying Up To Date 

https://www.cherwell.gov.uk/info/11/elections/665/working-on-elections
https://www.cherwell.gov.uk/info/5/your-council/652/my-neighbourhood
http://modgov.cherwell.gov.uk/ieDocHome.aspx?Categories=-13558


For the latest information about the council’s response to Covid-19 regularly check 
your emails, visit the council website and follow our social media accounts. 

 

This is a briefing emailed to all Cherwell  Parishes   

  

 
 

 

 
 

This e-mail (including any attachments) may be confidential and may contain legally privileged 
information. You should not disclose its contents to any other person. If you are not the intended 
recipient, please notify the sender immediately.  
 
Whilst the Council has taken every reasonable precaution to minimise the risk of computer software 
viruses, it cannot accept liability for any damage which you may sustain as a result of such viruses. 
You should carry out your own virus checks before opening the e-mail(and/or any attachments).  
 
Unless expressly stated otherwise, the contents of this e-mail represent only the views of the sender 
and does not impose any legal obligation upon the Council or commit the Council to any course of 
action..  
 

This e-mail (including any attachments) may be confidential and may contain legally privileged 
information. You should not disclose its contents to any other person. If you are not the intended 
recipient, please notify the sender immediately.  
 
Whilst the Council has taken every reasonable precaution to minimise the risk of computer software 
viruses, it cannot accept liability for any damage which you may sustain as a result of such viruses. 
You should carry out your own virus checks before opening the e-mail(and/or any attachments).  
 
Unless expressly stated otherwise, the contents of this e-mail represent only the views of the sender 
and does not impose any legal obligation upon the Council or commit the Council to any course of 
action..  
 

https://www.cherwell.gov.uk/homepage/133/coronavirus-covid-19


Appendix 20
Cherwell Parish Bulletin 

Email (23-08-2021)



To: All Cherwell Town Councils, Parish Councils and Parish Meetings – 23 August 
2021 
 
Dear Colleagues 
 
Please find below the latest update on issues that will be of interest to you or your 
residents. This time around, most of the items are about current or forthcoming planning 
consultations. 
  
As ever, please do forward this update to your councillors and encourage them to forward to 
any group or individual who might benefit from the information. 
 
The next scheduled Parish Bulletin will be on 27 September. 
  
Best regards 
Claire Taylor 
Corporate Director – Customers, Organisational Development and Resources  
Cherwell District Council 
claire.taylor@cherwell-dc.gov.uk  
Direct Dial: 0300 0030113  
www.cherwell.gov.uk   
Find us on Facebook www.facebook.com/cherwelldistrictcouncil   
Follow us on Twitter @cherwellcouncil  
 
For information on COVID- 19 visit www.gov.uk/coronavirus  
 

 
  
 

 

Progress on Cherwell Local Plan Review 

As you may have heard at the Parish Briefings earlier in the summer, the second s  
of consultation on the Cherwell Local Plan Review is the ‘Options Paper’. The Opti  
Paper is currently scheduled to go to Executive for approval on the 6th September,  
the agenda being made public a week before the meeting.   
 
Subject to member approval, the Planning Policy Team will be in touch in the next 
couple of weeks regarding arrangements for consultation, including briefings for tow  
and parish councils. It is hoped that one of these will take place before the start of 
formal consultation.  

mailto:claire.taylor@cherwell-dc.gov.uk
http://www.cherwell.gov.uk/
http://www.facebook.com/cherwelldistrictcouncil
http://www.gov.uk/coronavirus


Development Briefs – Sites near Yarnton and 
Kidlington 

A focused consultation is currently underway seeking views on two development briefs 
for two sites are in the south of the district.  
 
The two sites are known as Land West of Yarnton and Land at Stratfield Farm, 
Kidlington.  Development Briefs are documents that set design principles and 
guidelines for new development and include illustrative layouts. The development 
briefs will be used to inform future applications on these sites and will be used by the 
council as an important reference when it considers those applications. 
 
The two sites are allocated for development in the Partial Review of the Local Plan. 
The start of consultation had been delayed to allow for the decision to be issued by the 
courts that had been made in respect to the Partial Review. This was issued on the 30 
July 2021.   
 
There are 4 further briefs in the south of the district that will be consulted on over the 
autumn and winter. 
 
The consultation runs between the 11 August and 22 September 2021 covering a 
period of 6 weeks. Further details about the consultation and copies of the briefs are 
available via https://www.cherwell.gov.uk/planningpolicyconsultation 

Oxfordshire Plan 2050 Consultation 
 

Comments are being sought on a consultation document containing policy 
options for the Oxfordshire Plan 2050.   
 
The consultation is grouped under five themes: addressing climate change; 
improving environmental quality; creating strong and healthy communities; 
planning for sustainable travel and connectivity; and creating jobs and providing 
homes. The document is also seeking views on spatial strategy options- how 
much development is needed countywide and how should it be distributed? 
 
The Oxfordshire Plan team are holding a series of webinars (starting on 25 
August) to present the consultation paper and provide the opportunity for 
questions. The consultation period extends to Friday 8th October and further 
details can be accessed on https://www.oxfordshireopenthought.org/  
 

 

https://www.cherwell.gov.uk/planningpolicyconsultation
https://www.oxfordshireopenthought.org/


Oxfordshire Infrastructure Strategy (OxIS) 
Consultation 

The last day of the six week Oxfordshire Infrastructure Strategy (OxIS) 
consultation will be Tuesday 31 August. 
 
OxIS provides a framework for Oxfordshire County Council, Oxfordshire’s five 
planning authorities and key partners to establish strategic infrastructure 
investment priorities as well as potential opportunities for funding and delivery.  
 
There are five themes - environment, health, place-shaping, productivity and 
connectivity 
 
There are clear links to the Oxfordshire Plan 2050, with OxIS setting out how to 
prioritise and deliver against the important infrastructure strand of the 
Oxfordshire Plan.  Partners and the public are encouraged to take part in both 
consultations. 
 
The consultation can be accessed via:  
https://www.oxfordshireopenthought.org/oxfordshire-infrastructure-strategy-oxis 

 

Covid-19 Local Infection Rates &Testing 

In Cherwell, there were 437 cases in the seven days up to 13 August, an increase from 
348 new cases in the previous week. This is equivalent to a weekly rate of 290.4 per 
100,000 residents.  
  
For Cherwell, this week cases in the over 60s have increased to 41 cases (up from 29 in 
the previous week). You can view the latest figures on the county council’s COVID-19 
dashboard. 
 
If you have COVID-19 symptoms, you must self-isolate immediately and book a 
symptomatic (PCR) test at one of Oxfordshire’s five symptomatic testing sites as soon 
as possible. Do not attend a symptom-free site or use a lateral flow device. More 
information is available on OCC’s symptom testing pages.  

 

CDC Council and Committee Meetings 

https://www.oxfordshireopenthought.org/oxfordshire-infrastructure-strategy-oxis
https://phdashboard.oxfordshire.gov.uk/
https://phdashboard.oxfordshire.gov.uk/
https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test
https://www.gov.uk/get-coronavirus-test
https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/council/coronavirus-covid-19/prevention-and-testing/symptom-testing


Meetings currently scheduled for the coming month are:  
 
 Executive Committee at 6.30pm on Monday 06 September 
 Overview & Scrutiny Committee at 6.30pm on Tuesday 07 September 
 Planning Committee at 4.00pm on Thursday 09 September 
 Budget Planning Committee at 6.30pm on Tuesday 14 September 
 Accounts, Audit and Risk Committee at 6.30pm on Wednesday 22 September  

To view a CDC council meeting– go to the Browse Meetings Page  of our website, 
select the relevant committee and the meeting date.  Click on “View the webcast” 
on the agenda webpage. 

Staying Up To Date 

For the latest information about the council’s response to Covid-19 regularly check 
your emails, visit the council website and follow our social media accounts. 

 

 

This is a briefing emailed to all Cherwell  Parishes   

  

 
 

 

 
Natalie Sanchez 
Healthy Communities Partner 
Community Services 
Cherwell District Council 
DD: 01295 221584 
Email: natalie.sanchez@cherwell-dc.gov.uk  
 
Cherwell District Council, Bodicote House, Bodicote, Banbury OX15 4AA  
W: www.cherwell-dc.gov.uk F: www.facebook.com/cherwelldistrictcouncil T: @Cherwellcouncil 
 

http://modgov.cherwell.gov.uk/ieDocHome.aspx?Categories=-13558
https://www.cherwell.gov.uk/homepage/133/coronavirus-covid-19
mailto:natalie.sanchez@cherwell-dc.gov.uk
http://www.cherwell-dc.gov.uk/
http://www.facebook.com/cherwelldistrictcouncil


 
 
 

This e-mail (including any attachments) may be confidential and may contain legally privileged 
information. You should not disclose its contents to any other person. If you are not the intended 
recipient, please notify the sender immediately.  
 
Whilst the Council has taken every reasonable precaution to minimise the risk of computer software 
viruses, it cannot accept liability for any damage which you may sustain as a result of such viruses. 
You should carry out your own virus checks before opening the e-mail(and/or any attachments).  
 
Unless expressly stated otherwise, the contents of this e-mail represent only the views of the sender 
and does not impose any legal obligation upon the Council or commit the Council to any course of 
action. 
 



Appendix 21
Representations Proposing 

Sites



Rep No. Site Name Parish Area Size 
(ha)

Promoter Promoted Use(s) New (inc parcels of overall existing 
HELAA sites) / Update

LPR-B-053 Land connecting Chapmans Lane 
and St Thomas Street, Deddington

Deddington 1 Acorus Rural Property Services Ltd for WS 
Deeley and son

Housing New HELAA457

LPR-B-053 Land north east of Chapmans Lane, 
Deddington

Deddington 1 Acorus Rural Property Services Ltd for WS 
Deeley and son

Housing New HELAA458

LPR-B-053 Land east of Hall Personal Training, 
Clifton Road, Deddington

Deddington 1 Acorus Rural Property Services Ltd for WS 
Deeley and son

Housing New HELAA459

LPR-B-193 Land at Fulwell Road, Finmere Finmere 0.6 ID Planning for NYC Estates Ltd Housing Update HELAA415

LPR-B-290 Land to the south of Langford Lane, 
Kidlington

Kidlington 8.3 Savills for Oxford Technology Park Employment Update HELAA336

LPR-B-290
The Piggeries and associated land, 
Langford Lane, Kidlington Kidlington 6 Savills for Oxford Technology Park

Community / 
leisure Update HELAA448

LPR-B-314 Land at Home Farm, Clifton, 
Deddington

Deddington 1.96 Ridge and Patners for M & G Real Estate Housing Update HELAA114

LPR-B-314 Land at Wimborn Close, 
Deddington

Deddington 1.86 Ridge and Patners for M & G Real Estate Housing Update HELAA116

LPR-B-314 Land off Duns Tew Road, Hempton, 
Deddington

Deddington 2.24 Ridge and Patners for M & G Real Estate Housing Update HELAA137

LPR-B-314 Land to the rear of The Grove, 
Deddington

Deddington 8.4 Ridge and Patners for M & G Real Estate Housing / 
community

Update HELAA455

LPR-B-314 Land south of The Lane, Hempton, 
Deddington

Deddington 0.47 Ridge and Patners for M & G Real Estate Housing Update HELAA456

LPR-B-323 14-16 Woodstock Road, Yarnton Yarnton 2.5 Edgars for Mr & Mrs Tomes Housing Update HELAA342
LPR-B-331 Land north of Rau Court, 

Caversfield
Caversfield 2.9 Oxford & Country Planning for Mewslade Housing Update HELAA108

LPR-B-331 Land south of Springfield Road, 
Caversfield

Caversfield 1.4 Oxford & Country Planning for Mewslade Housing New HELAA460

LPR-B-331
Garage court off Springfield Road, 
Caversfield Caversfield 0.07 Oxford & Country Planning for Mewslade Recreation New

Invalid - does not meet size 
requirement

LPR-B-331
Garage court off Woodcote Road, 
Caversfield Caversfield 0.06 Oxford & Country Planning for Mewslade Recreation New

Invalid - does not meet size 
requirement

LPR-B-331
Land off Woodcote Road, 
Caversfield Caversfield 0.06 Oxford & Country Planning for Mewslade

Access or open 
space New

Invalid - does not meet size 
requirement

LPR-B-344 Heyford Park Heyford Park Not 
provided

Pegasus for Dorchester & New College Housing New HELAA461

LPR-B-369 Land east of Adderbury Adderbury 59.95 Savills for Hallam Land Management Ltd Housing Update HELAA403
LPR-B-479 Land east of Heyford Road, 

Kirtlington
Kirtlington 0.65 Abbeymill Homes Housing Update HELAA319

LPR-B-479 Land south of Main Street, 
Fringford

Fringford 0.52 Abbeymill Homes Housing New HELAA462

LPR-B-479 Land west of Main Street, Fringford Fringford 0.37 Abbeymill Homes Housing New HELAA463

LPR-B-479 Land East of Barford Road, Bloxham Bloxham 1.7 Abbeymill Homes Housing New HELAA464

LPR-B-481 Land at Loop Farm, Woodstock 
Road, Wolvercote

Gosford and Water 
Eaton

23 Savills for Blenheim, Merton & St John's Mixed New HELAA465

LPR-B-494 Land at south east Bicester Bicester 75 Turley for Countryside Properties Ltd Housing / 
community

Update HELAA422

LPR-B-523 Land east of Oxford Road, North 
Oxford

Gosford and Water 
Eaton

75 Savills for Christ Church Oxford Housing New HELAA466

LPR-B-534 Land east of South Newington 
Road, Bloxham

Bloxham 7.75 Define for William Davies Homes Housing New HELAA467

LPR-B-543 Land to the west of Hook Norton 
Road, Sibford Ferris

Sibford Ferris 6.8 Land & Partners for Mr & Mrs Bishop Housing Update HELAA321

LPR-B-544 Land south west of Adderbury Adderbury 65 Rosconn Strategic Land for HRN Stilgoe Housing New HELAA468
LPR-B-545 Land north and south of Milton 

Road, Bloxham
Bloxham 17.65 Lichfields for Taylor Wimpey UK Limited Housing Update HELAA100

LPR-B-546 Land north of The Moors, Kidlington Kidlington 21.5 The Bulford Trust Mixed Update HELAA152

LPR-B-547 Land north of Broughton Road, 
Banbury

Banbury 7.5 Savills for Lone Star Land Housing New HELAA469

LPR-B-547 Land at Bretch Hill, Balmoral 
Avenue, Banbury

Banbury 3.15 Savills for Lone Star Land Housing Update HELAA035

LPR-B-551 Land at Banbury Road, Deddington Deddington Not 
provided

Wood Group for Bloor Homes Housing Update HELAA323

LPR-B-563 Land south of Green Lane, 
Chesterton

Chesterton 14.8 Boyer Planning for Wates Developments Housing Update HELAA359

LPR-B-567 Land at Withycombe Farm, Bretch 
Hill, Banbury

Banbury 13.75 Savills for Bloor Homes (Western) Housing Update HELAA027

LPR-B-568
BSA Sports Facility, Akeman Street, 
Chesterton Chesterton 24.7

Barton Willmore for Bicester Sports 
Association Leisure Update HELAA349

LPR-B-572 Land to the west of the M40 and 
north of the A34, Weston on the 
Green

Weston on the 
Green

70 Fisher German for Mr N Godwin and Mr 
and Ms P Beecroft

Mixed Update HELAA392

LPR-B-573 Land adjoining Judges, Wardington Wardington 10.8 Walsingham Planning for Mr Richard 
Tuthill

Housing Update HELAA400

LPR-B-573 Land off The Greensward, 
Wardington

Wardington 4.6 Walsingham Planning for Mr Richard 
Tuthill

Housing Update HELAA401

LPR-B-575 Land between the M40/A41 and 
Graven Hill, south of Bicester

Wendlebury / 
Merton

238.5 Bidwells for Thakeham Homes Housing / mixed New HELAA470

LPR-B-579 Land off Blackthorn Road, 
Ambrosden - Parcel 1

Blackthorn 3.45 Walsingham Planning for L&Q Estates Housing Update HELAA406

LPR-B-579 Land off Blackthorn Road, 
Ambrosden - Parcel 2

Blackthorn 2.8 Walsingham Planning for L&Q Estates Housing Update HELAA407

LPR-B-580 Land to the west of Fringford, 
Fringford

Fringford 0.9 Walsingham Planning for R2 
Developments

Housing Update HELAA399

LPR-B-580 Land to the north of Epwell Road, 
Shutford

Shutford 3 Walsingham Planning for R2 
Developments

Housing Update HELAA202



LPR-B-581 Land at North East Bicester Bicester 191 JCPC for Messers Deeley, Morgan, Horton, 
Astonhill Land Ltd

Housing / 
commercial / 
mixed

Update HELAA337

LPR-B-581 Land north of Launton Launton 6.4 JCPC for Messers Deeley, Morgan, Horton, 
Astonhill Land Ltd

Housing Update HELAA449

LPR-B-594 Land north of The Bourne, Hook 
Norton

Hook Norton 4.9 Turley for L & Q Estates Ltd Housing Update HELAA139

LPR-B-598 Land off Stocking Lane, Shenington Shenington with 
Alkerton

2.8 Pegasus Group for Elan Homes Housing Update HELAA421

LPR-B-600 Land to the east of Claydon Road, 
Cropredy

Cropredy 10.9 Carter Jonas for Obsidian Strategic Housing / mixed Update HELAA388

LPR-B-614 Farmstead at Manor Farm, North 
Street, Islip

Islip 1.37 Lichfields for The Church Commissioners 
for England

Housing New HELAA471

LPR-B-614 Land at Manor Farm, Lower Street, 
Islip

Islip 0.1 Lichfields for The Church Commissioners 
for England

Housing New HELAA472 Invalid - does not meet size 
threshold

LPR-B-616 Land off Tadmarton Road, Bloxham 
A

Bloxham 3 Gladman Housing New HELAA475

LPR-B-616 Land off Tadmarton Road, Bloxham 
B

Bloxham 9.8 Gladman Housing New HELAA474

LPR-B-616 Gladman land interests in Arncott Arncott Not 
provided

Gladman Housing / mixed New HELAA473

LPR-B-618 Land north of Inkerman Farm, 
Souldern

Souldern 10.2 Acorus for Philip Hazell Housing New HELAA476

LPR-B-622 Land at Crowmarsh Farm, Bicester 
Road, Bucknell

Bucknell 78.2 Mark and Susan Gammond Mixed New HELAA477

LPR-B-631 Land at Crockwell House Farm, 
Great Bourton

Bourton 2.59 Ridge and Partners for March Projects Housing New HELAA478

LPR-B-638 Land north of Station Road, 
Launton

Launton 5.7 Savills for Richborough Estates Mixed Update HELAA179

LPR-B-640 Land to the south east of 
Woodstock

Shipton-on-
Cherwell and 
Thrupp

49 Terrence O'Rourke for Blenheim Strategic 
Partners

Mixed Update HELAA329

LPR-B-640 Land to the north of Webbs Way, 
Kidlington

Kidlington 9.8 Terrence O'Rourke for Blenheim Strategic 
Partners

Housing Update HELAA168

LPR-B-640 Land to the west of Banbury Road, 
Adderbury

Adderbury 14.2 Terrence O'Rourke for Blenheim Strategic 
Partners

Housing Update HELAA007

LPR-B-641 Land north of Blackthorn Road, 
Ambrosden

Ambrosden 17 David Lock Associates for Hallam Land 
Management Ltd

Housing New HELAA479

LPR-B-641 North West Bicester (east) - Land 
north west of Lords Lane, Bicester

Bicester 130 David Lock Associates for Hallam Land 
Management Ltd

Housing New HELAA480

LPR-B-645 Land at Junction 11 M40, Banbury Banbury 75 Pegasus Group for Greystoke CB Employment New HELAA481
LPR-B-648 Land north of Merton Road, 

Ambrosden
Ambrosden 7.3 Tetra Tech for Obsidian Strategic Housing Update HELAA376

LPR-B-648 Land south of Park Farm Close, 
Ambrosden

Ambrosden 1.4 Tetra Tech for Obsidian Strategic Housing Update HELAA016

LPR-B-651 Land at Grimsbury Reservoir Water 
Treatment Works, Banbury

Banbury 37.9 Savills for Thames Water Utilities Plc Employment New HELAA482

LPR-B-651 Land at Buckingham Road, Bicester Bicester 1.5 Savills for Thames Water Utilities Plc Housing New HELAA483

LPR-B-651 Thames Water Kidlington Depot, 
Kidlington

Kidlington 3.4 Savills for Thames Water Utilities Plc Employment Update HELAA171

LPR-B-651 Former Lagoon at Banbury 
Sewerage Treatment Works, 

Banbury Not 
provided

Savills for Thames Water Utilities Plc Not provided Update HELAA381

LPR-B-651 Land at Bretch Hill Reservoir, Bretch 
Hill, Banbury

Banbury 0.311 Savills for Thames Water Utilities Plc Not provided Update HELAA382

LPR-B-652 Shipton Quarry, Shipton on 
Cherwell

Shipton-on-
Cherwell and 
Thrupp

200 Ridge and Partners for Shipton Quarry 
Landowners

Mixed New HELAA484

LPR-B-656 London Oxford Airport, Langford 
Lane, Kidlington

Kidlington 206 Avison Young for Oxford Aviation Services 
Ltd

Commercial, C1, 
C2

Update HELAA162

LPR-B-657 Frieze Farm, North Oxford Kidlington Not 
provided

Turnberry for Exeter College Not provided Update HELAA425

LPR-B-660 Hanwell Rise, Land at Hardwick Hill, 
Southam Road, Banbury

Banbury 15.8 Thakeham Homes Ltd Housing Update HELAA387

LPR-B-678 Land off Bloxham Road, Milcombe Milcombe 6.04 Bidwells for Neptune Land Promotion Ltd Housing Update HELAA186

LPR-B-683 Land at North West Bicester Bicester 22.48 Barton Wilmore for Firethorn Trust Housing New HELAA485
LPR-B-710 Land at Junction 10 M40, Ardley Stoke Lyne 19.8 Greystoke CB Employment New HELAA486
LPR-B-711 Land north of Green Lane and east 

of The Hale, Chesterton
Chesterton 3.09 Carter Jonas Housing New HELAA487

LPR-B-831 Land to the east of Warwick Road, 
Banbury

Banbury 12.45 Turley for Vistry Group Housing New HELAA488

LPR-B-832 Land at M40 Junction 11, 
Nethercote, Banbury

Banbury 47.8 Barton Willmore for Gallagher 
Developments

Employment New HELAA489

LPR-B-832 Land south west of Graven Hill, 
Bicester

Merton 38.8 Barton Willmore for Gallagher 
Developments

Housing / mixed New HELAA490


	Appendix 11 - Record of posts on social media
	Appendix 12 - Cherwell News email bulletin 09-09-2021
	Appendix 13 - Cherwell News email bulletin 30-09-2021
	Appendix 14 - Article published on the Staff Intranet 08-09-2021
	intranet.cherwell.gov.uk
	Help shape district’s future | Intranet


	Appendix 15 - Article published on the Staff Intranet 29-09-2021
	Appendix 16 - Update from Yvonne email 10-09-2021
	Appendix 17 - Update from Yvonne email 01-10-2021
	Appendix 18 - Update from Yvonne email 04-11-2021
	Appendix 19 - Cherwell Parish Bulletin email 22-02-2021
	From: Kevin Larner <Kevin.Larner@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>  Sent: 22 February 2021 12:53 To: DL CDC Members <Members@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk>; DL CDC CEDR <dlcdccedr@cherwell-dc.gov.uk> Subject: Cherwell Parish Bulletin_22 February 2021

	Appendix 20 - Cherwell Parish Bulletin email 23-08-2021
	Appendix 21 - Representations Proposing Sites
	Sheet1

	Blank Page
	Blank Page
	Blank Page
	Blank Page
	Blank Page
	Blank Page
	Blank Page
	Blank Page
	Blank Page
	Blank Page
	Blank Page
	Blank Page

	BlLWRpc3RyaWN0LXMtZnV0dXJlAA==: 
	form1: 
	q: Search this site
	button3: 




